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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2011-26
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: January 25, 2011
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F, PHS
Date of Analysis: January 25, 2011
Type of Action: Amendment to courthouse occupancy plan; waiver of previous ordinance; closure and abandonment of street right-of-way; appropriation
Bill Summary: The bill amends the new county courthouse occupancy plan to shift the future location of the Public Defender’s Office from the Ed Ball Building to the Jake Godbold City Hall Annex.  The bill also waives a provision of prior Ordinance 2004-1339-E which prohibited the closure of Monroe Street in conjunction with the county courthouse construction and declares the right-of-way of Monroe Street between Broad Street and Pearl Street to be closed and abandoned.  It provides that the abandoned right-of-way outside of the building footprint of the new county courthouse shall be a public area open and accessible to the general public.  Finally, the bill appropriates $629,000 from the Art in Public Places/BJP account to a Public Works expenditure account to provide for the purchase of artworks for the courthouse in compliance with the Ordinance Code.
Background Information: Throughout the courthouse planning process it had been contemplated that the Public Defender’s Office would move from leased space on Forsyth Street to the City-owned Ed Ball Building.  This bill supersedes the decision made in Ordinance 2007-401-E to provide for the renovation of space in the Ed Ball Building as part of the City’s overall reuse of that building and shifts the future location of the Public Defender to the Jake Godbold City Hall Annex on Laura Street for purposes of greater security.
Ordinance 2003-657-E provided for the closing and abandonment of West Monroe Street between Broad and Julia Streets because the new courthouse footprint occupies most of that land.  Ordinance 2004-1339-E subsequently prohibited the closure of that section of Monroe Street, meaning that it would need to be restored, probably as a new alignment curved around the front of the courthouse.  This bill removes the requirement that Monroe Street be restored to a public street upon completion of the courthouse project.
Ordinance Code Section 126.904 requires that 0.75% of the cost of new construction of public facilities valued at over $100,000 and intended for human habitation shall be dedicated to the procurement of art works for the building.  For purposes of Art in Public Places, construction costs do no include land costs, site preparation, equipment and furnishings, or cost overruns on the project.  The acquisition process will be overseen by the Art in Public Places Commission using the procedures set out in Chapter 126 of the Ordinance Code.
Policy Impact Area: Courthouse construction and utilization
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $629,000 of Art in Public Places funds to an expenditure account for use.
Analyst: Clements
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